Town of Bradley Special Board Meeting September 28, 2009 4:45 P.M.

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Present were Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Bill Jelinek and LeRoy Rupnow.

Russ Alioto was present to talk about the Clean Sweep program. He would like to run it for 3 days per week possible from one of the dump sites. He said it would cost the town \$186.20 for a portion of the cost of the newspaper ad. He was asked about state permits from the DNR and state and also about insurance. He said everything is handled through Don's Selvage. He pays the cost of the attendant at the site.

Kevin said that he had made some calls and had not had good reports about the program and Mr. Alioto. Kevin stated that the City of Tomahawk and the Town of Nokomis had turned the program down.

The board decided to wait and see how the program did in the town of Wilson.

The board discussed the non-payment of taxes by Quest Development. They are 6 months behind in payments. The clerk will send a letter and a copy of the Town Code that pertains to mobile homes stating that the penalty for violating the code is a forfeiture of \$10.00 to \$200.00. The board decided to attach a \$200.00 fee for each month that was not paid.

The board did not make a decision on the replacement of the muffler for Dan Harris that was ripped off due to loose gravel on a road as no bill has been brought in. There were no signs up stating loose gravel or men at work.

The clerk said that she had received a notice that the town will be receiving more in state aid than thought and \$8,000.00 was removed from the assessor's budget as she decided not to get a new assessing program. With those changes the rate went up .0084%.

The clerk will pull the Lincoln County garbage bills from 2007 and 2008 to compare to this year as ther was concern about the tonnage being up.

The road crew will work 10 hour days for an additional two weeks.

Ann Eckman, Clerk